
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

February 16, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on February 16, 1987 at 
8:00 a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 500 - Credit for Hours of Instruction Common 
to Barbers and Cosmetologists, sponsored by Rep. Dorothy 
Cody, House District 20, Wolf Point. Rep. Cody stated the 
bill would provide that credit be given for education 
received in a barber school towards a cosmetology license. 
She said that many of the things the cosmetologists and 
barbers study are similar and the practice over the years 
has become similar. She said that in the rural communities 
they do not have access to a lot of barbers or cosmetolo­
gists, and this legislation would help address that and help 
keep some of the people in business. 

PROPONENTS 

Sonya 0 I Connor, Barber, Wolf Point. Ms. 0 I Connor stated 
that some of the education required acquired to become a 
barber should be applied for a cosmetology license. She said 
that some of the courses are duplicated in cosmetology that 
are taken in barbering school. 

John Rebenberg, Wolf Point. Mr. Rebenberg stated this bill 
would coordinate the two businesses and professions of 
barbering and cosmetology, and would allow each profession 
to recognize the education of each other I s field so they 
could transfer credits. He said the bill is needed to 
streamline the licensing situation for the two industries, 
so if a person wants to enter the other field, they would 
not have to repeat the 2,000 hours of which about 1,000 
hours probably would be a duplication. 

OPPONENTS 

Donna Buska, President of United Professional Barbers 
Association of Montana, and owner, Rusty Razor, Billings. 
Ms. Buska stated that no one should be given a license they 
have not earned. She said this bill would endanger the 
reciproci ty laws with at least 16 states. She commented 
that the bill is vague and doesn I t clearly explain the 
changes or state additional hours of schooling. She 
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explained some of the differences in the educational re­
quirements. 

Gary Lucht, Vice President, Montana Barber College Owners 
Association, and owner of schools. Mr. Lucht stated that 
there are associations within the state that represent the 
various parts of the profession. He commented that it was 
decided by the Montana Supreme Court in 1980 that there is 
no standardization between cosmetology schools and barber 
schools and there is not a standardized textbook or instruc­
tors and all the other things that go along with it. He 
said these are the things that need to be addressed and 
debated with the associations and schools. 

Don Hawkinson, owner of barber and beauty shop, Butte. Mr. 
Hawkinson stated that the bill had problems because when 
they wrote the barber law, it had to comply with state 
reciprocity laws. He said the state Cosmetology Association 
and the United Professional Barbers view is to work on the 
bill for two years to rewrite it in proper form and perspec­
tive to present it at the next legislative session. 

Bev Ball, Great Falls. Ms. Ball stated that she was con­
cerned, as a cosmetology school owner, how a curriculum 
would be developed to meet the needs of the intent to cross 
over the fields. She said the bill is very vague. 

Don Anderson, former board member of Montana State Board of 
Barbers, Stanford. Mr. Anderson stated the bill was irre­
sponsible legislation, and that both cosmetologists and 
barbers are functioning in an orderly fashion without the 
bill. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Cody commented that the bill states under each section, 
"a licensed cosmetologist who has been engaged in the active 
practice of cosmetology for at least 3 of 5 years prior to 
application", and the same language is used for a barber. 
She said in response to the question of how the schools 
would establish the curriculum, this can be done through the 
boards. She added that the bill doesn't address testing so 
that could be developed by each board. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 623 - Prevent Closure or Sale of Profitable 
Liquor Stores. Rep. Dan Harrington, House District No. 68, 
Butte. Rep. Harrington stated that the purpose of this bill 
is to allow the Department the same basis as at present, but 
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sets up a basis that the store must maintain a 10 percent 
profi t. He said it also mandates that the Department of 
Revenue has a responsibility to continue inventory at a 
certain level. An important point, he said, was that all of 
the grade 12, 11, 10, 9 and 8 stores are running at a 
profit, with the lowest from 10.3 to a 15.3 range, and the 
agency stores are also profitable. He added the reason 
there is state control over the liquor stores as stated in 
the state liquor act, is that the restrictions, regulations 
and provisions contained in this act are enacted by the 
legislature for the protection, health, welfare and safety 
of the people of Montana. He submitted information on the 
facts on the profit margin of the agency stores. Exhibit 
No.1. 

PROPONENTS 

Claudia Clifford, representing the United Food and Commer­
cial Workers, that represents the employees in the liquor 
stores. Ms. Clifford submitted written testimony. Exhibit 
No.2. 

Patty Scott, owns building that Liquor Store occupies, East 
Helena. Ms. Scott stated that aside from the philosophical 
question of whether or not the state should be in the retail 
liquor business; the fact remains that it is, and until such 
time that all can agree on how to get out of it the point is 
that even though the state is in the business, the state is 
making a profit. She stated that as long as the state is in 
the business, the bill by Rep. Harrington is the best way to 
maximize the profits. She submitted data from the Depart­
ment's last financial report that the state did make a 
profit in fiscal year 1985-1986 of $367,528, an 8.46% 
increase. She commented that on the second page the data 
compared the East Helena store to what it would have brought 
in for the state had it been an agency store at a 10% 
commission. She added that there is a certain level of 
stores that make more for the state under the 10% commission 
than they do as state stores. She said that this bill best 
covers and makes the changes to the system as it is now to 
maximize the profits. Exhibit No.3. 

Warren L. Peterson, 
ings. Mr. Peterson 
No.4. 

employee of state liquor store, Bill­
submitted written testimony. Exhibit 

Dan Faulkner, agent, Walkerville Liquor Store, Walkerville. 
Mr. Faulkner stated that the agency store system does work 
well, and as further stores are converted, greater profits 
in revenue will be recognized. 
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OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Harrington stated this bill basically maintains the 
same system but also regulates the Department of Revenue in 
what direction they can move. He said this bill will 
essentially continue in the direction of keeping these 
people working in the liquor stores and maintaining a 
profi table si tua tion. If it is not profitable, he added, 
then it can move in the direction of an agency store, and if 
it does because it does not meet the profits mandated by the 
bill, it still maintains the fact that these stores can 
become independent from any other type of business, as a 
liquor store, which is important in the state of Montana, 
with the 10% profit margin that is mandated throughout the 
bill. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 594 Montana Motor Fuel Marketing Act, 
sponsored by Rep. Dan Harrington, House District No. 68, 
Butte. Rep. Harrington stated that this bill is referred to 
as a fair marketing act concerning the sale of motor fuel in 
the state of Montana. He said the unfair competition in the 
marketing of motor fuels occurs whenever the costs associat­
ed with the market in motor fuels are recovered from other 
operations allowing the refined motor fuel product to be 
sold at subsidized prices, or selling below the cost. 

PROPONENTS 

Doug Alexander, President of Hontana Petroleum Marketers 
Association, Bozeman. Mr. Alexander stated a good name for 
this bill would be the predatory pricing bill. Predatory 
pricing occurs in the marketing of motor fuels whenever 
costs associated from that marketing procedure are recovered 
from other operations, allowing the refined motor fuel 
products to be sold at subsidized prices. He said subsidies 
most cOIT~only occur in one of three ways: 1) when refineries 
use profits from the refining of crude oil to cover below 
costs or negative returns earned from motor fuel marketing 
operations, 2) when a marketer with more than one location 
uses profits from one location to cover losses from below 
cost selling of motor fuel at another location, 3) when a 
business uses profits of non-motor fuel sales to cover 
losses from below cost selling of motor fuel. He commented 
when this happens, independent oil marketers such as 

'/ 
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dealers, distributors and wholesalers, are unable to survive 
predatory subsidized pricing at the market level with these 
instances mentioned. He said this is a consumer bill and 
not a bill that regulates the retail price of motor fuel in 
any way. 

William Nooney, High Noon Petroleum, Missoula. Mr. Nooney 
stated the marketing inequities addressed in the bill do 
exist. He said that large marketers do subsidize at or 
below cost selling, and they do it through subsidies or 
profi ts from non-petroleum sales. He commented that they 
use the profits from other high margin petroleum sales in 
other cities where they've already eliminated the competi­
tion and use the profits from other diverse operations to 
subsidize at or below cost selling. He added that the large 
vertically integrated marketers, those involved in crude oil 
production, refining transport ion, wholesale marketing and 
retail marketing have a decid~~ advantage because they can 
sell at or below cost to create a profit center, be it for 
refining or crude oil production or whatever. He commented 
that this bill will enhance competition by keeping more 
people in the market place; it does not determine prices, 
but only sets a minimum margin so hopefully the small 
independent marketer can survive. 

John Taggart, President, Automotive Trades of Montana. Mr. 
Taggart stated they support this bill on behalf of the 
dealers. 

OPPONENTS 

Ward Shanahan, representing Chevron Corporation. Mr. 
Shanahan submitted written testimony. Exhibit No.5. 

Janelle Fallan, Executive Director, Montana Petroleum 
Association. Ms. Fallan submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No.6. She also submitted testimony for the Exxon 
Company. Exhibit No.7. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll asked Mr. Shanahan if there is a regulatory 
body that would stop a gas station owner from selling gas at 
such a low price that it would force another that could not 
lower the prices out of business. Mr. Shanahan responded he 
couldn't answer for the refinery; there may be a contract 
arrangement between the refinery and that person on an 
agreed price for the delivery of the gas, but it seems that 
the marketer through the refinery should be allowed to drop 
the price to meet the competition, and the Federal Trade 
Commission should have some say over this. He said the 
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problem with this bill is it doesn't provide any regulation 
for this happening. 

Chairman Kitselman asked under subsection 2, page 2, how do 
you determine what a reasonable cost of doing business is 
between stations. Mr. Shanahan responded that in any price 
regulation area, price regulations have to be published in 
order to define these things, otherwise they would have to 
determine what a reasonable cost is between the two people 
who are embroiled in the law suit. He said it is a court 
determination. 

Chairman Kitselman asked, on line 22, page 2, if that margin 
of 6% meant guaranteeing a 6% minimum profit. Mr. Shanahan 
responded that it guarantees a minimum margin, but there are 
a number of areas to go over before that point. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Harrington stated that the most important part of the 
bill is the point of distribution of that gasoline. He said 
there is no way to avoid lawsuits if there is price fixing, 
or unfair practice as far as other distributors are con­
cerned within an area. He commented that in this bill the 
one distinction is that the point of distribution is de­
clared as far as the gasoline is concerned. He said it is 
wrong when big fuel sellers can distribute their fuels and 
make enough profit around the state that they can subsidize 
other stations in order to drive other people out with 
unfair marketing practices, and this bill will correct that. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 691 - Revise Rate Regulation of Small Tele­
phone Companies, sponsored by Rep. Dorothy Bradley, House 
District No. 79, Bozeman. Rep. Bradley stated that this 
bill is supposed to save money for the consumers of small 
telephone companies, and it cuts down the whole process to 
make it cheaper for the consumers. She explained the 
provisions of the bill, and said that the purpose of this 
bill is that it would be far less costly to the small 
consumers. She commented that it takes approximately $50,000 
to go through this process, and by the time you have the 
lawyers, accountants, and the other individuals involved and 
that sum of money is spread among 1200 consumers, the amount 
is about $40 per consumer. She added that may be as much or 
more than the rate increase is even for, so to go through 
the process doesn't make good sense. 

PROPONENTS 

Jay Preston, Vice President, Ronan Telephone Company. Mr. 
Preston submitted written testimony. He also submitted 
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exhibi ts they filed in their last rate case, 
from subscribers who are supporting the bill. 
8, 9, 10 (a-d), and 11. 

and letters 
Exhibit Nos. 

Jay Downen, representing small telephone companies. Mr. 
Downen stated the small telephone companies are paying taxes 
at a rate of 11%, and these are not the telephone coopera­
tives. He said they are not eliminating work or positions 
of the Public Service Commission through this bill, but 
trying to give rate relief to consumers who often pay $40 to 
$80, or would have to pay that much to get protection from a 
rate which might amount to only $12. He commented that they 
are trying to save consumers some money. 

OPPONENTS 

Joan Mandeville, Public Service Commission. Ms. Mandeville 
stated that this bill removes Commission jurisdiction over 
these telephone companies, and in essence it replaces the 
Commission's role with the Consumer Counsel. She said the 
Commission and the Consumer Counsel have different roles and 
different statutory mandates. Exhibit No. 12. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Cohen asked Ms. Mandeville, regarding the testimony of 
f.lr. Preston, would it cost the Ronan Telephone Company 
$75,000 to apply for a rate increase, and what is the 
procedure that small telephone companies have in applying 
for rate increases. Ms. Mandeville responded that there has 
not been a rate increase for a small telephone company that 
has cost that much. She said the PSC is concerned about 
keeping those costs down and have made every attempt to try 
to lessen those burdens, and have told the companies to 
bring in their justifications and the PSC will review them. 

Rep. Glaser asked if PSC regulates the small telecommunica­
tion providers, the long line providers that are providing 
services in competition with Mountain Bell. Ms. Mandeville 
responded that they do not. She said the ones that operate 
in the state right now are resellers, who basically buy 
services from Hountain Bell and AT&T on what is a bulk 
basis, and then resell it as a retail situation. She added 
the Montana Telecommunications Act in 1985 gave them the 
ability not to regulate those companies; they are competi­
tive services and they did not want to regulate them. 

Rep. Glaser asked if the PSC would regulate the carriers 
that are in the process of preparing engineering data or 
arranging to run lines across Hontana that will be primary 
providers, and not just resellers. Ms. Mandeville responded 
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if they are facility based carriers and they have their own 
facilities, they would regulate those carriers. 

Rep. Driscoll asked if the PSC keeps track of the water 
rates in the state of Montana. Ms. Mandeville responded it 
only includes municipal water companies. 

Rep. Driscoll asked if they keep track of how much the rates 
have gone up, when they exempted the municipal water compa­
nies from the law. Ms. Mandeville responded they have not. 

Rep. Driscoll asked if any of the municipal water companies 
have asked the PSC for a rate increase above the 12% a year 
they can raise without any review by the PSC. Rep. Driscoll 
stated the point he is making is that when they exempted the 
municipal water companies from the PSC regulation, the price 
of water in Billings doubled wi thin three years; and he 
asked if the same thing could happen with these people. Ms. 
Mandeville said there is a fundamental theory that if there 
is a monopoly, there is a need for some regulatory over­
sight, especially if it is a poor profit type of entity. 

Rep. Swysgood stated that the bill provides that the Commis­
sion is still going to be involved if the subscribers feel 
that this rate increase is unjust, and he asked why the 
Commission feels that it is not going to be involved if 
there are extremely high rate increases. Ms. Mandeville 
responded that what they are referring to is the individual 
customers that are required to send in written petitions, 
but customers in other parts of the state such as Billings, 
already have the right to simply rely on the PSC to protect 
their interest. 

Rep. Glaser stated on page 2, line 12, reference is made to 
one subscriber for each build account of each small telecom­
munications provider, and wants to propose an amendment on 
the line where it says, "build account of", change it to 
"build line of", and asked if Mr. Preston objected to this. 
Mr. Preston responded he would not. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Bradley stated that in response to Rep. Driscoll's 
statement that water rates had doubled within a short period 
of time, if that kind of thing was to happen, the subscrib­
ers would petition, and the Consumer Counselor the Public 
Service Commission would open a case. She said it was 
stated that minimum requirements already exist; but the 
small company still has to file, and would have to submit a 
minimum amount of information and get a waiver. She added 
there is still a process and a justification that has to be 
proven. She commented it is not difficult to determine the 
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10%, because the companies know exactly the number of 
subscribers. She said she has no problem with Rep. Glaser's 
amendment, but that information is easy to determine, and is 
not an objection to this bill. The reason that there is no 
evidence that the regulation is burdensome at this point, 
she said, is because these companies have been avoiding 
going through this process for a long period of time for the 
simple reason that they believe it is burdensome. She 
added, there isn't a lot of evidence on the record because 
they are avoiding the whole thing. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 689 Workers Compensation Independent 
Contractor Exemption Effective Until Changed, sponsored by 
Rep. Bernie Swift, House District No. 64, Hamilton. Rep. 
Swift stated that this bill provides under the Workers 
Compensation Act, that the independent contractor's exemp­
tion status remains in effect until the independent contrac­
tor notifies the Workers Compensation Division of a change 
in his status. 

PROPONENTS 

None. 

OPPONENTS 

Hiram Shaw, Workers Compensation Division, stated he would 
be available to answer any questions. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Swift made no further comments. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 623 

Chairman Kitselman referred House Bill No. 623 to a subcom­
mittee composed of Rep. Jones, Rep. Simon, and Rep. 
Pavlovich, with Rep. Jones as chairman. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 689 

Rep. Jones moved that House Bill No. 689 DO PASS. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 691 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 691 DO PASS. 

Rep. Glaser moved the amendments, on page 2, line 12, after 
"build" strike the word "account ll and insert "line", to 
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read, "there is one subscriber for each build line of a 
small telecommunication provider". He said there are a lot 
of little operators that might have several telephones, such 
as an individual line to a building, party line, or exten­
sion line and it should be weighed on the basis of the 
amount of service they are providing, and the word "line" 
would do that. The motion carried with Rep. Wallin, Rep. 
Nisbet, and Rep. Brown opposed. 

Rep. Driscoll stated this is the same thing that was done 
for the water companies, and the water rates in Billings 
doubled because no review is required. He said the same 
thing is going to happen in this situation as these compa­
nies are not cooperatives but are profit telephone compa­
nies, and there are not enough safeguards in this bill. 

Chairman Ki tselman explained that in this bill there is a 
10% petition, an automatic Consumer Counsel, and the PSC can 
review the rates. He said none of these three safeguards 
were in the situation regarding the water companies rates. 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 691 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried \4i th Reps. Pavlovich, Hansen, 
Driscoll, Brown, and Cohen opposed. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 727 - Exempt Live-In Employees From Minimum 
Wage and Overtime Law, sponsored by Rep. Cal Winslow, House 
District No. 89, Billings. Rep. Winslow stated that this 
bill is an act to exempt from the minimum wage and overtime 
laws, employees of lodging establishments, and personal care 
facilities who live in the establishment. He said this 
addresses the problems that small motel and hotel owners 
have because of their small staff and a person that lives on 
the premises, usually a manager, that is on call 24 hours a 
day. 

PROPONENTS 

Ernie Dutton, 
Exhibit No. 13. 

Billings, submitted written testimony. 

Steve Waldron, representing Montana Residential Child Care 
Association. Mr. Waldron stated that they are likely to 
lose some of those foster care group homes if they have to 
pay minimum wage to the staff that stay on the premises if 
this legislation passes. 

OPPONENTS 

Chris Volinkaty, representing the developmentally disabled 
people in the state of Montana. Ms. Volinkaty stated that 
this bill is open ended, and the problem is the budget and 

ii 
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not minimum wage. She said it is not fair if these people 
can't be paid $3.35 per hour to make sure that things are 
going well in these group homes. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Winslow stated that this bill is not an attempt in any 
way to lower wages in these facilities. He said they are 
addressing the people that live 24 hours on the premises. 
He said that the bill could be amended to address the fact 
that only resident managers are affected, and not the 
employees that work eight hour shifts in group homes, or 
maids in the hotels and motels. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 594 

Rep. Pavlovich moved that House Bill No. 594 DO PASS. 

Rep. Swysgood stated there were problems with this bill; the 
language is broad as to who determines what; the bill is too 
open ended. 

Rep. Simon stated this bill refers to intent, and it is 
virtually impossible to prove somebody' s intent. He said 
there are a number of other provisions that are very diffi­
cult, and it would be impossible to enforce a bill such as 
this. 

Chairman Kitselman stated that there are a lot of problems 
with this bill and it needs work to address the issues and 
their intent. He said there are no provisions in the bill 
to take care of legal costs, but the references to punitive 
damages and exemplary damages have been reinserted. 

Rep. Swysgood moved a substitute motion that House Bill No. 
594 BE TABLED. The motion carried with a voice vote of 10 
to 8. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 500 

Rep. Driscoll moved that House Bill No. 500 DO PASS. 

Rep. Driscoll stated that the opponents thought they would 
automatically get a license and all the bill states is that 
they would get credit for all the classes they have already 
taken. 
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Rep. McCormick commented that he is against this bill 
because there isn't time to work out the problems. He said 
the cosmetologists' and the barbers' associations should 
work together on this bill to resolve the problems. 

Rep. Brown moved a substitute motion that House Bill No. 500 
DO NOT PASS. The motion carried with a voice vote of 13 to 
5, with Reps. Driscoll, Hansen, Bachini, Glaser, and 
Brandewie opposed. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 727 

Rep. Hansen moved that House Bill No. 727 DO NOT PASS. 

Rep. Hansen stated that there are other ways to handle that 
situation, such as contracts, etc. She said if a person is 
living in a group home, they are not paid by the hour 
anyway, and in the case of personal care attendants, they do 
a good job for the hours they are hired for, and they do 
deserve that minimum wage. 

Rep. Simon commented that the small motels have owners or 
managers that are on duty 24 hours a day, are not specifi­
cally doing anything, but need to be there to check people 
in and out. He said that the intent is not to actually pay 
less than the minimum wage for what is considered a normal 
shift. 

Rep. Swysgood moved an amendment on page 2, line 25, insert 
"resident managers" in place of "persons", and also in the 
title, on line 5, strike "employees" and insert "resident 
managers". The motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Thomas moved a substitute motion that House Bill No. 
727 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Rep. Pavlovich moved a substitute motion that House Bill No. 
727 BE TABLED. The motion failed. 

Rep. Thomas's substitute motion that House Bill No. 727 DO 
PASS AS AMENDED was voted on. The motion carried with a 
voice vote of 10 to 8. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 54 (was not heard) 

Rep. Thomas moved that House Bill No. 54 BE TABLED. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Thomas stated that House Bill No. 54 provides for 
exempting directors and officers of non-profit organizations 
personally for the liability of the organizations. He said 
the reason he is asking to table this bill at this time is 
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that Senator Thayer's bill, Senate Bill No. 49, addresses 
this issue. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 593 

Rep. Cohen moved that House Bill No. 593 DO PASS. 

Rep. Cohen moved an amendment on page 6, section 1-4, 
showing an effective date of July 1, 1989, and section 5-11, 
an effective date of July 1, 1987. The motion carried 
unanimously. 

Rep. Cohen moved an amendment on page 2, line 18, following: 
"equipment", insert, "taxes foregone". The motion carried 
unanimously. 

Rep. Cohen moved that House Bill No. 593 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
The motion carried with Reps. Pavlovich, McCormick, Nisbet, 
and Bachini opposed. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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DATE'~r--:~~..r....../:"" 
HB_--",-~::...L.. __ 

UNITED FOOD & COMMERCIAL WORKERS INTERNAT10NA.L 'jNION 

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB 623 PRESENTED BY CLAUDIA CLIFFORD TO HOUSE 
BUSINESS AND LABOR, FEBRUARY 16, 1987. 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, my name is Claudia Clifford and 
I am here today on behalf of United Food and Commercial Workers to speak in 
support of House Bill 623. UFCW represents approximately 4,000 workers in 
Montana, which includes the state liquor store employees. 

Proponents of HB 313 and HB 562, as well as many of the proponents here 
today supporting HB623, all have voiced the same dissatisfaction: The 
conversion of state liquor stores to agency outlets is objectionable. 
UFCW strongly opposes the "Liquor Recovery Plan", a plan to convert state 
liquor stores to agency outlets currently being implemented by the 
Department of Revenue, for three main r~asons. The conversion is an 
unnecessary loss of decent paying jobs. The conversion process is handing 
the liquor retail business to t~e grocery stores as has happened here in 
~elena. And, the r~covery plan has not recovered slipping revenues, but 
rather liquor revenues are projected to decline in the next biennium. 

I question whether the legislature really understood that when it 
consented to the Department of Revenue's Liquor Recovery Plan that the 
result would be agency outlets run by grocery stores. That is precisely 
what has happened here in Helena. Soon the state liquor store on North 
Montana, a profitable business netting over the recommended 13%, will be 
closed. The agency bid was awarded to the grocery store owner nearby and 
the restaurant space next to the grocery store is already being renovated 
for the liquor retail business. 

Agency stores combined with grocery stores is practical for small towns 
and rural areas. In these areas volume of sales is low and it is not 
profitable to run state liquor stores. However, for the large volume stores 
in bigger towns, it is quite a different question to allow grocery stores to 
take over the liquor business. When Montana considered allowing grocery 
stores to sell wine and beer, it was voted on by the people. I recommend that 
you do the same if you want to see liquor sold in the grocery stores. 

Understand that the current bidding process in converting state stores 
to agency outlets attracts bids from grocery stores. Grocery stores have 
the advantage of being able to bid low because liquor sales will be only 
supplementary income. Grocery stores also have the incentive to bid low 
because having liquor for sale will attract more business overall. 

1 
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Under the Liquor Recovery Plan even profitable state liquor stores are 
being converted. This is an unnecessary loss of decent paying jobs to many 
communities. In converting to agencies, the state will lay off ~50 people, 

I including part-time workers. There are no provisions to help these people 
find another job. Generally, agents can only afford to offer low wage 
jobs. Therefore, the local economy loses the expendable income of the 
state jobs, and loses it unnecessarily. Wages for the state liquor store 
workers comes out of the revenue from sales. Where the state has 
profitable stores it does not make sense to convert to agency outlets, a 
loss of income to local economies. 

The only way the state could make a few more dollars by converting 
profitable stores to agencies is by paying low commissions, which only the 
grocery stores can afford. Opening agency outlets in grocery stores is 
controvercia1 and something I think that the legislature would want to 
debate openly. 

I also question whether the Recovery Plan is recovering revenues as it 
is intended to. Before the Recovery Plan was implemented, liquor revenue 
profits increased 8.16% for FY 86, that's up $367,000, over FY 85. The 
Liquor Recovery Plan began to be implemented at the beginning of FY 87. 
Comparing profits from the first two quarters of FY 87 and the same period 
of FY 86, profits have decreased 12.8% under the Recovery Plan. The 
Governor's Budget projects a continued decline of liquor revenue with the 
plan. For FY 88 revenues are projected to decline 12.6%. For FY 89 another 
decrease of 8.73%. I won't predict that retaining the state store system 
will curtail this decline in revenue, but purposely cutting decent paying 
jobs, and sacrificing state control over the large volume sales of liquor 
sales does not make sense. 

HB 623 is designed to allow the state to stay in control of liquor sales 
as long as it is practical. The legislature needs to consider whether it 
wants to allow grocery stores to become agency liquor outlets which is 
possible under the Liquor Recovery Plan. I urge this committee to give 
HB623 a DO PASS recommendation as a means to allow the entire legislature to 
debate this very controvercial matter. 
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~I~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~'~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~.~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~,~~~~~~~~~~~~~~,~~~~~ 

MONTANA DEPARTM£NT OF REVENUE: 
10 - YEAR HISTORY Of ALL ALCOHOlIC BEVERAGE REVENUES 

~~~~~~~~~~~~,~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~,~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Liquor llquor Liquol' 
Operationft Excise License Seer Wlne llC:e(ISlng Total 
Net Profit Ta~es Taxes Taxes Taxes Re'lenues Re'lenues .... ¥-- .'- .-.--... - .. ~-.. _ ..... _- •• _ ••• w ••••• ____ • _ ...... __ .-.- ..... - .... _-_ ... '-"--" -, ... "-"-'" -.... ".- .. -.. -

1976-77 $ 7,116,488 $ D,286,148 , 1,%4,610 $ 2,454,724 $ 0 , 1,333,652 $ 19,156,222 
1977-78 7,336,694 6,459,007 4,069,aa4 3,05&,367 0 1,1&3,30; 22,085,256 
1978-79 7,508,524 7,022,237 4,337,769 3,203, Slit 0 418,148 22,490,49~ 
1 eJ'79-80 5,860,990 5,7G4,741 3,&02,%.3 3, t!44, 011 1,595,441 1,25,,981 21,321,127 
1980-81 &,028,927 6,343,783 3,%4,865 3,249,022 1,129 526 1,4~S,564 22,171,687 
1981-82 5,&81,187 6,581,478 4,113,423 3,27~, 701 887;797 1,475,.3'30 22,018,976 
1982-83 5,010,213 6,554,828 4,096,768 3,2'34,412 1,118,9'38 1,357,263 21,432,482 
1983-84 5,408,943 6,415,164 4 006 a57 3,211,297 1,131,131 1,545,252 21,71'3,~E.4 
1984-85 4,340,660 5 935 058 3;707;794 3,083,163 1,13,:,060 1,'145,442 19,644,177 
1985-86 4, 70e, 188 5:833:106 3,&45,692 3,105,743 1,558,355 1,547,927 20, 3/fl. 011 

* Liquor License renewal fees are due on June 30 and are for the following fiscal year. Pr10r to Jurle 30, 1979 
suCh fees wert accounted for as revenues in the year of receipt by the Depirt.ent. This accounting metnod was 
changed June 30, 1979 to account for these fees 1n the license year rather than when received. 

"""~"''''~''.t'\I'''''''~'''''''~~~'''''~'''''''''''''~''''''''''''~'''~~~~¥\f'''''''''''",,'''~~I\r'\I'\r4\II\t'''''''''''~'''''''~~'''''~'''''''''tItr.,,1\t"''''''''''''''\t'V'''~''''''''''w''''''''''~''~''''''~''' .• ~''''''1\r 
~~~I\r"'~I\r~~~~~"~~"'",,,,,,,,,,~~~~~~~~,,,~,,,~~~~~~~~~,,,~,,,,,~~~,,,,~,,,,,,,~,,,~ ... ""~~~~~~~~~ ... ,.. ... ~ .. "' .. "'~"'~"'~~~~,.~ 
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NAME 
I I ( 
.,/ , • , -''leN ,,' /6/, .. J::..... 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? 

SUPPORT 

WITNESS STATEMENT 

OPPOSE 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 

EXHIBIT 'i I 
DATE 2--/ Jt I r7 

?2:3 1 
HB_~~ __ I 

AMEND 

1'[.,'1 t". ,'1 ;; <: /~ , .... 
/ 

..:_ ·s\-I.'-~ .. ~ 

i 
I":', ,,-
i 

:I 
II 



EXHIBIT ~ .. 

NAME Ward A. Shanahan BILL NO. HB 594~:TE ~=f2 
ADDRESS 301 First Bank Bldg,POBOX 1715 Helena.Montana DATE Feb.16.19B? 

mfOM DO YOU REPRESENT_· ___ C~H~E~V~RO~N~C~o~rp~o~r~a~tl~·o~n~ __________________ __ 

SUPPORT OPPOSE XXXX AMEND -------------- -------------
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: r~r Cha i rman and members of the commi ttee, 

HB 594 is a protectionist bill masquerading in sheeps clothing. 
The bill is intended to penalize a marketer from meeting competition. 
It tends to provide a guaranteed margin of profit to its sponsors 
or would otherwise limit competition by involving a marketer who would 
lower prices in a lawsuit while it is proving itself "free" of blame. 

The bill appears to be directed at marketers who operate through leased 
stations. They are given a heavy "burden of proof" to justify any price 
changes. Even though a person might lower his prices to meet competition 
this is just a defense that he has to prove in a lawsuit. His competitor 
can stop him merely by making an accusation. There is no penalty if the 
accusation is false. The award of attorneys fees is up to the discretion 
of a court. There isno definite penalty for a false accusation. 

It seems clear that the bill would favor companies which operate their 
own retail outlets. The bill points out that there are "exemptions" such 
as those provided in Section 30-14-213 MCA, this includes "owners stock". 
The bill is directed against a refiner that might give its leased station 
a chance to meet local competition. 

The result of this legislation will be uniformly higher prices. This effect 
should be carefully considered at a time when this legislature is consider­
ing the imposition of higher "at the pump" taxes on gasoline and other motor 
fuels. 

Tili s bill shoul d be defeated. or at 1 east referred to the judi ci ary comm­
ittee for consideration of it anti-competitive effect. The federal Robinson 
Patman Act recognizes a need to meet competition .. this bill may very well 
interfere with rights granted by that act. 

DO NOT PASS HB 594 



DA T'-----"'*I-~~-t-

MANDATED MARK-UP/STATE MINIMUM MARK-UP 
HB ____ J--.I-4 __ .IIJ 

ISSUE: 

BACKGROUND: 

RMOGA'S POSITIO~: 

RMOGA OPPOSES: 

RMOGA SUPPORTS: 

State legislatures are considering requirements 
retail marketers to price petroleum products a 
or stated percentage above cost. 

that would force i 
specified amount 

A law of this type would be a throwback to "fair trade" 
legislation. Fair trade laws were designed during the 
Depression to combat inflationary pressures. These laws were 
repealed at the federal level in 1976 and virtually all of the 
states have repealed or o.eclared such laws invalid. They were 
deemed anti-competitive, inflationary, and burdensome on 
consumers. Such legislation succeeded only in subjecting 
consumers to high prices which subsidized inefficient 
operators. Over 40 years of experience with so-called "fair 
trade" laws indicates that consumers vigorously resist price 
fixing. 

I 
I 
I 

lhe Rocky Mountain 0il and Gas Association believes that I 
legislation being considered to establish minimum mark-up levels 
for petroleum products or to mandate mark-up rates within a 
state should be opposed. This type of legislation traditionally I 
is promoted by those individuals who are trying to avoid the 
competition of a free market. Considerations for unit costing, 
volume pricing, improved technology, etc. are not part of ~ 

mandated mark-up programs. Jt is important to recog~ize a ~ 
variety of market forces l!lilY __ adJus;~Jc;.es_~ __ ~_J!_.QW1:l._relative 
to cost and do not apply uniformly over any broad scale-. The 

~~:~~~:~io~e~~i~s~~!~~m~ri~!~-e~~~_~:~:~~~;f~i~{~!e~!~. harmed by I 
• Federal or state minimum or mandated mark-up legislation I 
• The free market system in determining product prices 

I 
"lj 

, _ i t)'/)'lL i &... I 
{/ 

I 
~---.. ,. 
I 

Marketing/II-82/H2 I 



Statement of Ex~on Comp1ny, U.S.A. 
Bofc:re the 

Business a.nd Industry CommHte~ 
of the 

Montana. House of Representatives 
on Hou~e Btll 5S¢ 
Fehruary 1€. 1987 

EXHIBIT ~ .. 

DATE #: ~Zf.i~ 
HB ___ O:'q~ : 

Exxon Company. U.S.A. appreciates th,s opportunity to present its views on House 

Sil' 594. We are opposed to this measure because we believ& tt ;s unnecess.r~ in 

todayls highly compet~tiv& .motor fuel marketplace. Furthat, we believe this btll 

wtll not provide its supporters with an,:~ stgn1ficant long-ter-m bttneftts, but could 

cost consumers moniY through higher pdces. It;s also a comple)/. and techntcal 

p1ece of l~gtslation which wt1' result in ~rotracted iitigation. 

The stated purpose of H. B. 594 ts to protect independent motor fuel ma.rketers 

wi10Sf) ~ncome ;s pril"'larl1y deri\led fl'om the sale of motor fuel from unfai,. 

~ competition by marketers who alleged1y 9ubstdize ~Qtor fuel sa1es wlth income from 

other operations. The bll1 purports to do this by proMib1t1ng sa1es of motor fuel 

bQloi'f cost. Cost 15 defined as tha aV~Il'age termina1 price in the area in quest~o'n 

to which must be added a number of other factors inc1udlng a "reasonable cost of 

doing bU!lness. 1t The reasonable cost of doing bUi1nass 15 assumed to be 6% of the 

retail price of the gasoline in·the absence of proof of a lesser cost. 

UnneceS!iar,)l 

Thts bill 1s clearly unnecessary to protect the legitimate business interiits of 

il1dependent motor fuel marketers. Thl!iQ merchants are 41 readjl protected agalnst 

unfair pr1cing or other unfair market1ng practices of their supplieri by a large 

blld~ of law including the Montana ~nfa'r Trade Practtcei Act, the Sherman Act, 

Clayton Act. Rob;nson~Patman Act~ and the Federal Trade COllJllission Act which 

prohibH act10ns to control prices t :()ntrol supp1y Ql* dl"'ive out compet1tton by 



--2. -

Some marketitrs have msintalned that tl1ii& existing laws do not work. This is 
/ 

simpl,)1 not the Clie. When govermner,t agencies bel ;eve that al1t;comp&titi\la 

actions are taking place, they have nClt been reluctant in the past to 'nitia.te 

, t~:igat;on. U,1ng prElsl?t'Jt laws, the F51dol'al Trade COrnTT!ission~ various state 

attorneys gel'lera.'l, ,a,d ~rtd~vidual dealE!rs ~ilVe- worked within the admi'11strati\le 

ani cou!"t systems to seek redress. W~1::1 all of tnase la',.;s already on the bocks, 

there is no n~9d for addttional legislation. 

~on't Provide An~ Benefits 

In our \/;&\11, this leg1slation will not provtde an,Y add1tional banefits to those 

who support it. Sincs there are laws alriady e~;st1ng to protect against 

predatory practices, the intent of the bill appurs to be to raise prices to 

consumers and 1ncreaiB profits for inc(ividual competitors b'y pri~enting vfgoraus 

pr1ce competition in Montana. Experience in other states which have enacted below 

cost salling or minimum markup laws 1nciic:atQ$ the effect of such laws ;~ to set a 

floor below which motor fuel retailers will not prtce, thus putting upward 

pressure on pr1ces. A s'milar effect could be expected tn Montana because of the 

definition of cost. Using ·the ave~a~e termina1 odes plus a sat markup wou1d 

rcroova any efficiencies a marketer ha~i which anew him to leg1":.imately prtC& his 

product lower t~an a competitor who 1S not simi1ar'Y ef'f~cie"t. A 1935 U.S. 

Department of Energy (DOE) study conc:~ded that such laws cost U.S. consumers OVir 

$600 mi1lion tn 1982 alone. 

. \ 



-:~,-

Another DOE st~dy of deregulated gasol'n~ marketing ma1nta~ns that h~gher pr~ces 
'-
~ JGsult1ng from below co~t selltng laWj would not benefit e;.cist1ng dealers and 
." 

? 

.. distributors in tha long run becaUSB tne highir than compa"tit1\1e prices would 

attract ll10re compet1t1on which would reduce the voluma thruput of the exi5ting 

.. marketers. While higher pricss to consumers and higher unit marglns for dealars 

and dtstr~butors would 1ikel~ 5ta,Yt an)1 increased profit~ for marketers would .. 
Quickly -wanish dUi to lower \lOlumii. 

Unworkable and Costly .. 
Along with baing unnecessary~ Exxon beHeves HB 59~ would be effectively 

.. unwc,rkab1e. A few other states ha'Je" passed similar laws which evan the 

;ndelpendQnt petrol EI:.J.m marketers they ~~a.re sU9Posec1 to hel p now bE!l ieve are 

.. ineffect1ve or Ul, .. nforceable. Jabbers in Utah. Maine, V'rg;nia,. and Colorado have 

all e~presitd the opinion that the below cost selling prohtb1t~ons in their states 
.......,' simply don't work. In fact, a 1963 analysis for the National 0" Jobbers Council 

i. (now the Fatroleum MarKeters Associat~on. of Amertca) t the national petroleum 

who"lesillttr organ~zation, has expressed ~/s'm'lar opinion. This same report noted 

.. th~t in the majority of 1awsu;ts f11ed to enforce below cost siles laws, smal1 

retailers, rather than major oil compan1es, have been the subject of allegations 

of unlawful conduct. 

Oue to the ambiguous language of this bill, it would undoubtedly be subject to 

III! protracted litigation, on a number of issues. One issue which wi1l likely be 

rahed in federal court is the bi 11' s conf1 'ret wlth faderal antttrust hws~ 

because ~t wo~1d restrain pl"ir:~ compl!tition. 



Conclusi.:m 

TcdiJl'S marketpla.cit simply dossn't neea th1s k1nd of ramectJl. An:y leghlat1ve 

changes such as these can onlJ1 result 1n reduced competit1on and htgher consumer 

pl'ices. Accordingly, we ask you to vote against House B1'1 594. 

PJA: kc 
Stmt-l 
2/13/87 
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WITNESS STATEMENT 

EXHiGlT . K .. I 
DATE ?!/!tJ. 
HB ~ I 

W I' \ S l') v" V V t" '> -h., ~ BILL NO. G II i 
ADDRESS ~~_..:..;:_n_?(-",-", (_'1'_7 __ ,~,,-,/_, _5_-··_LU_. _---'-'fr.~t..;..l."';,.;;,;U_;)+_. _/_t1_r_:::>.:;..c .... ....;.c,...:;,.-Si-=--~ i.DATE 2- It il 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? l?pn't'l &&f'h')4e ~) !~f ~R~/0j> 7~/>tJt".,~~ (~/I 
SUPPORT OPPOSE --------------------- ----------------

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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RONAN TELEPHONE COMPANY 

DIRECT COSTS OF RATE MAKING PROCESS 

Ronan Telephone Company has petit10ned for increases in its basic 
rates only 3 times since 1960. Below are summaries these rate 
cases and the direct costs assoc1ated with them. 

The company was purchased by the present owners on Jan. 1, 1960. 
At that time the system uti1izerl a manual switchboard, all calls 
had to be completed with operator assistance, and the standard 
rural service was 20 subscribers on each line. In the fall of 
the year of purchase, d1al switching was introduced and the 
service was upgraded to only 8 parties on each rural line. 

In 1961, the company filed for its first rate increase under the 
new management. All work assoc1ated with this rate case was done 
in house. 

Direct Cost of Filing - Not Available 

~nQ_B~1~_e~1111Qn_=_~~1~_!2Z2 

Legal Fees 1ncured: (Local Attorney) $600.00 

Most of the exhibit preperat10n was done by RTC staff with the 
aid of our local attorney. 

The case asked for increases to fund upgraded service for the 
area. Basic service was upgraded from 4 & 8 party service to 1 & 
2 party service. The entire process consumed the better part of 
1.5 years from the time the case was filed until the case was 
completed. 

A very minor technical mistake was made in accounting for ITC in 
the rate case exhibits. After the rates had been implemented, 
RTC was audited by the IRS, and the result was a claim against 
RTC to repay all ITC taken by RTC in the service expansion 
investment period of 1972 to 1976. Thus, as a result of RTC" s 
desire to save its subscribers the cost of a sophisticated rate 
case prepared by expensive professionals, RTC had to deal with a 
$60,000 IRS claim for ITC repayment + interest that consumed 5 
years to resolve and cost $40,000 in legal fees and $10,000 in 
acount1ng fees. During this 5 year period, the fate of the 
company was in question, management was unable to plan for the 
future in any meaningfull way, and the total cost, both in human 
terms and financially, is impossible to estimate. 



RONAN TELEPHONE COMPANY 

DIRECT COSTS OF RATE MAKING PROCESS 
(Continued) 

~rg_R~1~_e~1111QTI_=_4Yl~_12~Q 

EXHIBIT_~q"",!,,"-_ 
DA TE----:F-.?:~f:l-p~o/-L.r-'-1-
H8 __ ~6-J-1rJ-~ __ = 

Legal & Accounting Fees 1ncured: $9500.00 
(Not Local F1rms- Both firms were in Helena.) 

1829 Subscr1bers- Cost per Subscriber for Prof. $5.20 per Sub. 

Estimated RTC in house expense: $15,000.00 
(Includes the cost of time & travel to Helena on many 
occasions to confer with Professionals, print exhibits for 
case, and m1scellaneousl expenses.) 

Total Direct cost per subscriber 

~!11m~1~g_~Q!1_fQr_R~1~_~~!~_IQg~~_=_1~~Z 

Legal & Accounting Costs 
Consulting Costs 
In House Expenses 

Total Estimated Cost of Rate Petition 

Total Estimated Cost per Subscriber for RTC 

$13.40 per SUb. 

$20,000 
$25,000 
$30,000 

$75,000 

$36.62 

This estimate does not account for the cont1nue1ng expense of 
mon1ter1ng the regulatory process and fulfilling the 
post-divestiture requirements of the FCC & PSC for rate averaging 
activities. RTC estimates the ongoing cost for this process, 
which did not exist before the divestiture of the Bell System, is 
between $1.50 and $3.00 per subscriber per month. This is the 
most damaging cost, because it is continuous and ongoing. It is 
RTC's current opinion that this cost will only rise over time. 
Nothing on the telecommunications horizon reveals any abatement 
of this unproductive unneccesary cost in the foreseeable future. 

For RTC, this activity represents perhaps an ongoing expense of 
$75,000 per year. 



February 11, 1987 

Montana State Legislature 
Helena, Montana 

Re: House Bill 691 

Dear Legislators: 

Ronan State Bank would like to take this opportunity to support 
House Bill 691, An Act Reducing Rate Regulation of Small Tele­
phone Companies. 

In reviewing this proposed legislation with our local telephone 
company, it appears the costs associated with a general rate 
review are excessive as they apply to minor modifications of 
rates. We believe the protection is available through the 
proposed legislation to require a full review if the public 
comment is not favorable to the proposed changes. 

Thank you for the opportunity to present our support of this 
issue. 

Sincerely, 

~~//a---
Martin M. Olsson 
Vice-President 

11 

"~'H, 406-676-4600 



1308 ROUND SUITE RD. W. 
WESTLAND SEED INC. 

Les Kitselman 
Chairman 
Montana House of Representatives 
Business & Labor Committee 
State Capital 
Helena,MT 59601 

Dear Mr. Kitselman: 

lmlll 
RONAN, MCNT flNA 59864 

EXHIBIT_H4~J­

D A T'""----+--7L4-JL 
H B __ ",,--..L..f-__ 

Feb. 12, 1987 

I am writing to express my support of HB 691, "AN ACT REDUCING 
RATE REGULATION OF SMALL TELEPHONE COMPANIES: ETS." 

I am presently a resident and business man in Ronan, Montana, and 
am served by Ronan Telephone Company for both my business and residential 
telephone service. My experience dealing with our locally-owned and 
operated telephone system has conviced me that service here is of the 
highest quality and comparable to, or better than the service I have 
experienced in other communites, namely Bozeman, MT. and Bismark, ND • 

• 
I am also convinced that the regulatory burden small telephone 

companies are required to submit to, is an expensive process that raises 
the cost of telephone service to our local residents above what it 
could be if the process were simplified. The owners of our local system, 
the Preston family, live in the community they serve, and have demon­
strated a long term interest in the communities well being. 

Being in business myself, I can well understand the burden, bureau­
cratic regulations couse. Therefore I strongly support HB 691. 

Sinc7 lY,/ 

'----'r/~4~~/24--<~ 
Ken sagmirler, Pres. 
Westland Seed', Inc. 
1308 Round Butte Rd W 
Ronan, MT 59864 



MAILING ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 794, RONAN, MONTANA 59864 

DAT 
~f-4JL/-.Il-.",-~ H8~~ __ 

,~ NORTHWESTERN NATIONAL LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY fc 

L. NORTHWESTERN FINANCIAL SERVICES, INC. 

ART AYLESWORTH - REPRESENTATIVE OFF: (406) 676-0300 

RES: (406) 676-8100 

1 .. / . 
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Montana State Legislature 
Helena, Montana 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

EXHIBIT 
DATE ~"'H-~:"" 

HB 

February 14, 1987 

My name is Dwight Tracy. I own and operate a 
weekly newspaper in Ronan, Montana, and after talking 
with the owners of Ronan Telephone Company I want to 
support House Bill 691. 

The Bill would eliminate the requirement of 
Public Service Commission hearings for rate changes. 
It does contain provision for PSC approval upon 
request of 10 percent or more of a small rural 
telephone company's customers after they have been 
notified of a pending increase. Rate regulation by the 
PSC would also be required when requested by the 
Consumer Council. 

Even without those safeguards, I have great 
confidence in the integrity and community loyality of 
our locally owned telephone company. We receive fine 
service here, and I suspect that removing some of the 
increasingly expensive governmental requirements of 
operating a business will be in the best interests of 
both the company and its customers. 

691. 
Thank you for considering support of House Bill 

Sincerely, 

r---" .~. 
:.IN) t\~\fJ,t!Vl 

Dwight Tracy, 
Publisher 

23 3rd Ave. SW. 302 Main St. P.O. Box 1212 P.,J. Box 490 

- Printers & Publishers Ronan. Montana 59864 Polson, Montana 59860 St. Ignatius, Montana 59865 

(406) 676-4172 (406) 883-2539 (406) 745-4171 



STATES WHICH HAVE NO REGULATION OR REDUCED 
REGULATION OF SMALL INDEPENDENT 

TELEPHONE COMPANIES 

North Dakota -
No jurisdiction of local rates if under 3,000 subscribers 
Section 49-02-01.1, North Dakota Century Code 

South Dakota -
No jurisdiction if less than 7,000 subscribers 
Section 49-31-5.1, South Dakota Codified Laws 

Minnesota -
No jurisdiction if less than 15,000 subscribers 
Sections 237.01 subd. 3, and 237.075 subd. 9, 

Minnesota Statutes Annotated 

Iowa -
No jurisdiction if less than 15,000 subscribers 
Section 476.1, Iowa Code Annotated 

Illinois -
No jurisdiction if less than 15,000 subscribers 
Section 13-504, Illinois Annotated Statutes 

Wisconsin -
No jurisdiction if less than 7,500 subscribers unless: 

- petition by 10% of affected subscribers, or 
- proposed increase exceeds 30% in one year 

Chapter 196, Wisconsin Statutes Annotated 

Oklahoma -
No jurisdiction of local rates if less than 15,000 
subscribers unless: 

- petition by 15% of subscribers, or 
- proposed increase exceeds $2 per month, or 
- PSC investigates after the fact and orders reduction 

17 o. S. 1981, Section 137 

Nebraska -
No jurisdiction under 5,000 

Nevada -
exempt telephone cooperatives 

Oregon -
No jurisdiction upon petition 

Utah -
No jurisdiction under 5,000 





EXHIBIT /?-- -
PVBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

DATE -t .. ) lie) r? 
f-i n. ~~ 1»11t:7'11'f ~_ 

2701 Prospect Avenue • HeIEi'n-a,""Montana 09620 
Telephone: (406) 444-6199 

Clyde Jarvis, Chairman 
, Howard Ellis, Vice Chairman 
III John Driscoll 

III 

Tom Monahan 
Danny Oberg 

WRITTEN TESTIMONY OF THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION IN OPPOSITION 

TO HB 691 

If enacted this legislation would reduce rate regulation of 

privately owned telephone companies with less than 5,000 

customers. That means that 6,000 customers, including 1,000 

business lines, in the territories of 5 telephone companies in 

the state would be effected. The Companies are: 

Hot Springs Telephone 
Lincoln Telephone Company 
Project Telephone Company 
Ronan Telephone Company 
Southern Montana Telephone 

The bill would remove the Public Service Commission's automatic 

review of rate increases. The Commission could review rate 

increases (including the formation of new rates) only in the 

- following instances: 

1) If 10% of affected customers have petitioned the 
Commission to review the rate increase; 

2) If the telephone company requests the Commission review 
the increase; 

3) If the Consumer Counsel petitions the Commission to 
- review the case. 

~ A strong majority of the Commission voted to oppose this bill. 

We feel that the current regulatory process works well. Under 

Consumer Complaints (406) 444-6150 
"AN EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER" -

} 



existing law the Commission is required to provide an 

opportunity for hearing before rates are increased. The 

Commission reviews each request to determine the fairness and 

necessity for the increase. This is a system where monopoly 

ratepayers have the right to point out problem areas for 

themselves and have a hearing before the Commission to express 

their views. The Commission also has a responsibility to the 

monopoly ratepayers to use their expertise to assure just and 

reasonable rates. 

The purpose of the Commission is to provide oversight to 

utilities offering monopoly services. We do not think the 

Commission should be relieved from the responsibilities it 

currently has to protect customers of monopolies. These 

customers should not be expected to have the expertise to decide 

whether or not an increase is cost justified and if the total of 

all increases represent a reasonable increase in revenues. 

Customers should be able to rely on this Commission to protect 

their interests. 

Utility customers should have the same rights and protection 

regardless of the area of the state in which they reside. 

Customers in Huntley should have the same rights as customers in 

Billings. This bill takes away the rights of individual 

customers in the state. 



f 

The Commission wants to make it clear that the rates that this 

bill seeks to remove from Commission review are not competitive 

services. This bill would affect basic telephone services. 

Services such as your monthly local rate, the amount you're 

charged to get a telephone installed, and the amount you pay for 

directory assistance. The Commission has the flexibility to 

relieve companies from unnecessary rate regulation of 

competitive services. We were given this flexibility when the 

1985 legislature passed the Montana Telecommunications Act. The 

Commission testified in favor of that legislation. However, the 

services that would be affected by this bill are offered by 

PRIVATELY OWNED UTILITIES and are NOT COMPETITIVE. 

The Commission feels that if this bill passed it would be 

unworkable. The bill requires companies to file a "summary of 

the justification for the proposed rate increase". This is very 

vague and may not give enough information for customers and 

consumer counsel to decide whether or not an increase is 

reasonable or the Commission to determine rates should a review 

under Section 4 take place. The bill also requires review if 

10% of affected customers petition the Commission. How will the 

number of affected customers be determined for construction 

charges, installation charges, late payment charges, and new 

services? 



We feel that the Commission has been and continues to be 

sensitive to the needs of the small utilities it regulates. In 

June of 1986 the Commission enacted a ru1e,on its own motion, 

that exempts these companies from most of the minimum filing 

requirements. The Commission keeps minimum filing requirements 

to the minimum that will provide sufficient information for 

effective regulation. The MTA was present at the hearings on 

the minimum filing requirements and did not testify that they 

would cause unnecessary burdens. The Commission has offered to 

further amend its rules to solve any perceived problems with the 

burden imposed on smaller companies, but that proposal has been 

rejected by these companies. Until there is a good faith effort 

to address perceived problems through the established process, 

we shouldn't resort to the more drastic approach of limiting 

jurisdictional authority. 

The Commission is ahead of the Federal Communications Commission 

in amending its rules to reduce the filing requirements for 

small telephone companies. The FCC is only now considering 

reduced filing requirements, not reduced regulation. This 

committee should be aware of the note of caution sounded by the 

FCC in announcing its proposed rulemaking to reduce filing 

requirements: "local exchange carriers ... have a monopoly 

regarding the provision of ubiquitous access to the subscribers 

in their service area". 



I 

There has been attempts all across the country to deregulate the 

provision of telephone services, many of which are still offered 

on a monopoly basis. The Commission sees this bill as a premier 

to further unwarranted deregulation of monopoly services. 

In summary, this Commission has a responsibility to regulate the 

provision of monopoly services. Customers have certain rights 

to express their views that would be eliminated under this 

bill. The Commission strongly opposes this type of legislation. 



It ==LI==N::::::::C:::::::::O=:=:L::::::N=T==:E=:LE==P=H=O=::N=E::=C=O::::M::::::::::P=A=N=Y==, ==IN:::::=:C::::::==:::::;::::===== Be 
P. O. BOX 175 • LINCOLN, MONTANA 59639. (406) 362-4216 

February 12, 1987 

Mr. Les Kitselman, Chairman 
House Business & Labor Committee 
Room 312-F 
Capitol Building 
Helena, MT 59620 

Mr. Kitselman: 

As we are unable to personally attend the scheduled hearing on Monday, 
February 16th, the Manager and Board of Directors of the Lincoln Tele­
phone Company would like to offer the following comments on House Bill 
#691, and for these comments to be included in the official record. 

We see the passage of this bill as a way of insuring that our customers 
will not be forced to pay the additional costs of preparing a full rate 
case in the event of a jeed for a small increase. In this age of dereg­
ulation, the added burden of fees mandated on our customers, such as 
customer access line charges and 911 fees, etc., are driveing up the 
local service rates. 

This bill would give us the flexibility we would need, while giving our 
customer.s the protection of both the Consumer Counsel, and the Montana 
Public Service Commission, and still gives them the vehicle to protest 
the increase if they feel the need. 

In the Commission's response, they stated that, in 1980, the Ronan Telephone 
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Company requested a $ 165,000 increase, with a rate case expense of$ 10,000. ~ 
~Jhile $ 10,000 is a small peroentage of the total requested amount, had I 
this been our case, the $ 10,000 would have to be born by about 640 
subscribers. 

We would also like to offer our objection to the Commission's statement 
that we, or any small telephone utility, today, offer local exchange 
service on a monopoly basis. By-pass is daily becoming a reality in 
many parts of the country. 

By board resolution this day, we strongly urge you to support this bill. 

Thank you for your time and this matter. 

;PW~.~ 
Robert G. Orr, Manager 

For: 
J.P. "Pat" Mulcare 
E.S. "Buck" Haines 
Thelma S. Hines 
£OS. Grady, Sr. 
Copy: Montana Telephone Association 

Mr. Jay Downen 

AN INDEPENDENT TELEPHONE COMPANY SERVING THE PUBLIC SINCE 1921 
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DAVIDSON, POPPLER & VANNOY, p.e. 

JOHN R DAVIDSON 
" DORIS M POPPLER 

C. V. VANNOY 

Magic city Investors 
Attn: Mr. Dutton 
P. O. Box 21184 
Billings, Montana 59104 

Attorneys a\ Law 
SUITE 810, FIRST BANK BUILDING 
BILLINGS, MONTANA 59101·1297 

February 19, 1986 

Re: Minimum Wage Requirements 

Dear Mr. Dutton: 

Pursuant to your request I have researched the question of the 
requirements of the Montana wage and hour statutes as applied to the 
motel business. 

The minimum wage and overtime compensation statutes are set out in 
Part 4 of Chapter 39 MCA. A few basic definitions are necessary in 
order to analyze the scope of the problem. "Employee" includes any 
individual employed by an employer. "Wage" means compensation due to 
an employee by reason of his employment payable in legal tender of the 
United States or check on banks convertible into cash on demand at 
full face value, subject to such allowance as may be permitted by 
regulations of the commissioner under 39-3-403. The term "wage" 
includes the reasonable cost to the employer of furnishing such 
employee with board, lodging, or other facilities, if such board, 
lodging, or other facilities are customarily furnished by such 
employer to his employees~ provided, however, that in no case shall 
such inclusion exceed an amount equal to 40% of the total wage paid by 
such employer to such employee (§39-3-402(7) MCA). 

The statute then establishes minimum wage at at least $3.05 an 
hour after 9/30/85 and before 10/1/86, and at least $3.35 an hour on 
10/1/86 and thereafter (§39-3-404 MCA). Overtime compensation 
requires a workweek no longer than 40 hours unless such employee 
receives compensation for his employment in excess of 40 hours in a 
workweek at a rate of not less than one and one-half (Ii) times his 
hourly rate. There are 31 exclusions set out where the overtime 
provisions do not apply. There is only one which could be applied to 
a motel manager. This exclusion is "any individual employed in a bona 
fide executive, administrative, or professional capacity as defined by 
the regulations of the commissioner of labor (§§39-3-405, 406 MCA). 
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In reviewing the facts of your two motels, it appears that these 
motels have in the past hired a husband and wife who are furnished an 
apartment, utilities and other facilities plus a wage of approximately 
$600.00 a month. As part of the manager's duties, he works as desk 
clerk, collects the monies, supervises the maids and does some routine 
maintenance and also laundry. He is on duty 1 days a week and 24 
hours a day. The wife customarily helps out with these duties. 

1. Does the motel manager fall into the executive exemption of 
the Montana law? 

In order to be exempt as an executive, the employee must have 
managerial responsibilities; be able to hire and fire; or recommend 
that other employees be hired and fired: must supervise at least two 
(2) full time employees (a recent case ruled that the two full time 
employees requirement could be met by part time employees working 80 
hours a week); must customarily and regularly exercise discretionary 
powers; in addition he must not devote more than twenty percent (20%) 
of his hours of work in the workweek to activities which are not 
directly and closely related to the performance of the work described 
above. 

In addition it does not apply in case of an employee who is in ~ 
sole charge in an independent establishment or a physically separated 
branch establishment, or who owns at least a twenty percent (20%) 
interest in the establishment and is compensated for his service on a 
salary basis of not less than $150 a week, exclusive of board, room 
and other facilities. Such an employee is considered to be an 
employee in a bona fide executive capacity even though he exceeds the 
applicable percentage limitation on nonexempt work. However, the pay 
must be high enough to assure that the minimum wage law is not being 
circumvented. 

In our example above, if we assume his pay at $600 plus $450 for 
room, utilities and other facilities, $1,050 a month divided by $3.05 
an hour = 344.26 hours a month divided by 30 days = 11.5 hours a day 
m~Kimum allowable. We would need to pay him $13.13 a day more to work 
hIm 16 hours a day. 

2. Can we circumvent these provisions through a contract on 
reasonable agreement? 

Reasonable agreements revolve around computing compensation for 
overtime actually worked. Case law holds that an employee may not 
enter into an agreement which operates to waive compensation. If he 
is there, and subject to call, he is considered to be working. The 
administrative procedures manual specifically sets out many examples 
of such agreements, or schemes, which did not work. • 
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In addition, the labor standards board says he must have at least 
five hours uninterrupted sleep a night. 

Among the agreements which were not allowed were a lump sum or 
fixed sum for varying amounts of overtime1 a flat rate for special job 
performed in overtime hours: payment only for productive time, e.g., 
waiting time, travel time, or similar "non-productive" time. 

3. What can the employer do to protect himself against large 
overtime assessments? 

The employer must keep records in order to supply the information 
necessary in an administrative hearing - for example, time cards and 
records. The burden is on the employer. All the employee needs to do 
is produce sufficient evidence to show the amount and extent of that 
work as a matter of just and reasonable inference. An employer must 
refute by producing evidence of the precise amount of work performed 
or with evidence to negate the reasonableness of the inference to be 
drawn from the evidence of the employee. 

Incidentally, this risk holds for eighteen (18) months after 
discharge. 

The precedent setting case, Garsjo v. Dept. of Labor, is found in 
562 P.2d 473. Its facts are right in point with our case. 

This is an appeal from the district court, Valley 
County, which affirmed a wage decision by a 
hearings examiner in favor of Loraine Horner. 

Carlyle M. Garsjo, employer, is the owner of the 
Rainbow Motel in Glasgow, Montana. In mid-summer 
1974 he hired Loraine Horner, employee, to operate 
the motel. The first month she was employed on a 
trial basis and paid by the hour. During this 
month she worked and was paid for 14 hours per day. 
At the end of the trial period, she was hired 
full-time at $275 per month salary and an apartment 
at the motel valued at $125 per month which she was 
required to live in. During the term of the 
employment, employee's duties consisted of checking 
people in and out of the motel: attending the motel 
switchboard: keeping all of the motel records1 
doing a large part of the daily cleanup which 
included changing sheets, cleaning the rooms, doing 
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the laundry, and other maintenance work. She was 
assisted in the cleanup by a series of part-time 
maids. The employer came by every few days to pick 
up the proceeds for deposit in the bank. Employee 
kept the records at the motel and the only hours 
she kept, after she became a salaried employee, 
were those hours she worked on her day off and for 
which she was paid overtime. 

In the fall 1974, employee asked for a raise and 
·failing to get one filed a wage claim with the 
Montana Department of Labor and Industry. A 
hearing was held before a Department of Labor and 
Industry hearings examiner who found that employee 
(1) was not employed in a "bona fide executive * * * 
capacity," (2) was covered by the Montana Minimum 
Wage and Hours Act: (3) was not paid .the proper 
wage: and (4) was due $2,267 in back wages. 

The employer argued that the employee should be exempt as an 
executive. The Court responded: 

The provIsIons of section 41 2303 of this act shall 
not apply with respect to: 

* * * * 
(j) Any individual employed in a bona fide 

executive, administrative, or professional 
capacity as these terms are defined and 
delimited by regulations of the commissioner. 

The commissioner of labor has promulgated 
regulations which cover over 40 pages in the 
Montana Administrative Code interpreting this 
section of the Act. For the most part these rules 
are a verbatim copy of the federal regulations (29 
C.F.R. Part 541) promulgated to interpret the 
equivalent section of the Fair Labor Standards Act, 
modified to make them compatible with the Montana 
statute. 

The regulations involved here are MAC 24-3.l4BI1(2) 
-S1420 and MAC 24-3.l48II(2)-S1450(13). The first 
rule defines "Executive" and reads as applies here: 
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( 1 ) 

(a) 

(b) 

(c) 

(d) 

(e) 

The term "employee employed in a bona fide 
executive * * * capacity" in section 
4l-2304(j) of the Montana Minimum Wage Law 
shall mean any employee: 

Whose primary duty consists of the management 
of the enterprise in which he is employed or 
of a customarily recognized department or 
subdivision thereof; and 

Who customarily and regularly directs the work 
of two or more other employees therein; and 

Who has the authority to hire or fire other 
employees or whose suggestions and 
recommendations as to the hiring or firing and 
as to the advancement and promotion or any 
other change of status of other employees will 
be given particular weight; and 

Who customarily and regularly exercises 
discretionary powers; and 

Who does not devote more than 20 percent or in 
the case of an employee of a retail or service 
establishment who does not devote as much as 
40 percent, of his hours of work in the 
workweek to activities which are not directly 
and closely related to the performance of the 
work described in subsections (a) through (d) 
of this section: 

Provided, That this paragraph shall not apply 
(\ in the case of an employee who is in sole 
~i. charge of an independent establishment or a 

physically separated branch establishment, or 
who owns at least a 20 percent interst in the 
enterprise in which he is employed; and 

(f) Who is compensated for his services on a 
salary basis at a rate of not less than $150 
per week, exclusive of board, lodging, or 
other facilities * * * 
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MAC 24-3.14Bl1(2)-1450(13) deals with the 
"sole-charge exception" and states in pertinent 
part: 

(a) An exception from the percentage limitations 
on nonexempt work is provided in MAC 
24-3.14Bll(2)-S1420 subsection (e) for "an 
employee who is in sole charge of an 
independent establishment or a physically 
separated branch establishment * * *." Such 
an employee is considered to be employed in a 
bona fide executive capacity even though he 
exceeds the applicable percentage limitation 
on nonexempt work. 

* * * 

The regulations attempt to set out specific 
objective and sUbjective criteria which are 
generally characteristic of an executive's job. 
Certainly an executive must manage as his primary 
duty, and it would be rare indeed to find an 
executive who did not direct two or more employees 
- employees he has the authority to hire and fire. 
The typical executive's job requires the exercise 
of discretion and he does executive type work as a 
substantial, if not exclusive, part of his job. 
Therefore, these regulations are logical and well 
within the boundaries of the fair and natural 
meaning of the word "executive." 

Here, employee does not fall within the 
requirements of subparts (a) through (e), MAC 
24-3.l4Bl1(2)-S1420, because she exercises little 
discretion and spends a substantial amount of her 
time doing nonexecutive work. 

* * * 
The effect of the regulations set out above is that 
an employee who meets the requirements of MAC 
24-3.l4Bl1(2)-S1420, subparts (a) through (e), is a 
bona fide executive and is excepted from the 
minimum wage and overtime provisions of the 
statute. If the employee (1) spends over 40% of 
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(~, her time doing nonmanagement work, but is in sole 
charge of an independent enterprise, (2) meets the 
requirements of subparts (a) through (d), and (3) 
is paid more than $150 per week, then there is also 
an exception to the general applicability of the 
wage and hour provisions of the statute. The logic 
of these regulations is clear. A real full-time 
executive doing executive work is given an 
exemption from the minimum wage and overtime 
provisions no matter what he is paid, but an 
executive who does a substantial amount of 
nonexecutive work for which the minimum wage would 
have to be paid if done by another person, may 
avoid the provisions of the Act only if the pay is 
high enough to assure that the minimum wage law is 
not being circumvented. (Emphasis added) 

The Court also discussed the burden of proof as follows: 

Here, employer did not keep records required by law 
and which could have easily supplied the needed 
information. In Anderson v. Mt. Clemens Pottery 
Co., 328 U.S. 680, 687, 66 S. ct. 1187, 1192, 90 
L.Ed. 1515, 1523, the united States Supreme Court 
in a Fair Labor Standards Act case discussed this 
difficulty: 

"* * * where the employer's records are inaccurate 
or inadequate and the employee cannot offer 
convincing substitutes, a more difficult problem 
arises. The solution, however, is not to penalize 
an employee by denying him any recovery on the 
ground that he is unable to prove the precise 
extent of uncompensated work. Such a result would 
place a premium on an employer's failure to keep 
proper records in conformity with his statutory 
duty~ it would allow the employer to keep the 
benefits of an employee's labors without paying due 
compensation as contemplated by the Fair Labor 
Standards Act. In such a situation we hold that an 
employee has carried out his burden if he proves 
that he has in fact performed work for which he was 
improperly compensated and if he produces 
sufficient evidence to show the amount and extent 
of that work as a matter of just and reasonable 
inference. * * *" 
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Finally, the Court awarded the employee attorney's fees and costs 
and assessed a statutory penalty against the employer. 

It appears to me that the motel owners, especially small motels, 
must attempt to obtain a legislative exemption from the legislature 
such as agricultural workers have, or small businesses under the 
Federal Fair Labor Standards Act. In Montana, Article XII, Section 2 
of our Constitution states "that a maximum period of eight hours is a 
regular day's work in all industries and employment except agriculture 
and stock raising. The legislature may change this maximum period to 
promote the general welfare." 

Minimum wage and overtime compensation prOV1Slons are then set out 
in Title 39, Chapter 3, Part 4 MCA aa quoted previously in this 
oplnlon. The exclusions are found in §39-3-406. This part and 
section is the target area for a legislative revision of the law. For 
example, the 1985 legislature added exclusions for public safety 
department employees; officers or other employees of a police 
department in a city of the first or second class working under a work 
period established by the chief of police under §7-32-4ll8 MCA; 
certain employees of municipal and county governments; certain 
employees of hospitals and other health care facilities; and the 1981 
legislature excluded certain employees of the Sheriff's department. ~ 

The Federal Fair Labor Standards Act is found in Title 29 U.S.C., 
with the minimum wage and hours provisions found in Sections 206 and 
207. The general e~clusions from minimum wage extends to certain 
overseas areas under the control of the federal government. There is 
also an agricultural provision. However in the footnotes it is 
interesting to note a policy statement which really points up the 
problem to employers throughout the country. It reads: 

The policy of overtime provisions of FLSA is to 
spread employment throughout the work force by 
putting financial pressure on the employer, and to 
compensate employees for burden of overtime 
workweek. 

Apparently, until 1979 there was some type of limited exemption for 
hotel, motel and restaurant workers. Under 29 U.S.C. §2l3(b)(8), Wage 
and Hour opinion letter WH-477, January 22, 1979, these were repealed. 
The exclusions in §207 were generally for seasonal workers, and 
although the exclusions extend the maximum hours allowed in a day, 
overtime must still be paid after 48 hours. 
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In conclusion, in order to circumvent these state provisions, a 
plan of employment wherein the manager met the executive exclusions, 
or by which you devised a lease-back arrangement making them sole 
proprietor would seem to be the only solution to avoid real overtime 
jeopardy. I must caution you, however, that certain lease 
arrangements have been set aside by Montana courts within the past 
three years with heavy financial consequences to the lessor-company. 
This was a gas station-convenience store situation, but the 24 hour 
manager idea was similar. 

Very truly yours, 

DAVIDSON, POPPLER & VANNOY, P.C. 

JI~ A-- P-rf'--
DORIS M. POPPLER 

DMP/dmg 
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